
CCPC Minutes 
              08-22-2024     
                     

Members present: Jamie Reynolds, Bob Franzen, Tom Erlandson, Bob Dando, Dottie Lauricello, Martha Anderson, 
Dan McCanna, Jacob Bodway,  

Guests: Tim Card, Pat Smith, Emma Cook, Bob Scudder, Richard Lewis 

 

The meeting was held at Luensman Park and was called to order at 4:00 pm by Bob.  
 
The minutes had been emailed to all, reviewed and accepted as written. 
 
Jamie presented the Operations report as follows: Luensman bathrooms are nearly complete- some 
electrical work needs finishing and a water treatment system to include softener and UV filter need 
installed. The work at the creek and trail have been completed. The Eggleston Hill lot has been 
flagged and work will begin shortly. The Town will also be assisting with part of the work. Erlandson 
water is still waiting Chautauqua Mechanical to rectify. The Anderson property and launch have been 
mowed. 
The old plank walkways remain alongside the trails where work has been completed. These were to 
be removed during the work. Jacob will contact TCA and ask to have them removed. 
The Town of Portland planning board member Richard Lewis spoke regarding the support of the Town 
in clearing the viewscape at Luensman Overlook Park. They are in full support of cutting trees to open 
the view scape back up as they feel the Park is an integral part of their town. They will provide a letter 
of support for the records. 
Jacob updated on trail work. The work on the Overland at Panama and Brokenstraw is completed.  
Improvement to the trail near the creek has switch backs not straight uphill now. Bridges from south to 
north- 7- need redecking still. Jacob has put new rack cards for the all-county map in all boxes. The 
ramp at Mud Creek needs work.  
Theresa sent notice that the work at Boutwell is complete and trails back open.  
Twan sent notice work continues on the Cassadaga creek clearing large hazards. Levant to Ross Mills 
is bad,  
Dottie asked about legal approval for the horse trails and nothing has been received yet. Bob and 
Jamie said they would approach legal to get an update.  
Dan will construct a Bard Owl box and with help from county workers place it on trail at Luensman.  
The next meeting is at Airport conference room September 26 at 4 pm.  
Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm.  


